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Investment Steering Committee (ISC) Quarterly Report
Report by the Head of Investments
Enquiries to Martin Quinn on 01245 431412
1. Purpose of the Report
1.1
To provide a report on ISC activity since the last Board meeting. There has been one meeting of the ISC during that period, on 25 February 2010.

2. Recommendation.
2.1 That the Board should note the report.

3. Report of meeting on 25 February 2010
3.1 The ISC was presented with reports on market, fund and manager performance for the quarter ended 31 December 2009 and interviewed the private equity investment manager. It also received a report on the results of the consultation exercise that had been carried out on its proposed new Statement of Investment Principles (SIP). Unfortunately since the draft SIP had been approved for consultation, new regulations and guidance had been issued which require further changes to be made to the SIP. It was therefore agreed that a further draft should be prepared for consideration by the ISC at its next meeting on 1 April 2010.
3.2 The investment consultant, Hymans Robertson, presented a series of reports on progress with the agreed programme of investigation into potential alternative investments for the Fund. It was agreed to increase the strategic asset allocations to Property (from 12% to 15% of the Fund) and to Infrastructure (from 2.5% to 4% of the Fund), making compensating reductions in the allocations to equities, index-linked gilts and activism funds. The Fund’s current Property Manager’s mandate was increased to 15% of the Fund, while a new manager search is to be instituted to identify a suitable Infrastructure manager for the additional 1.5% Infrastructure allocation. It was also agreed that further investigations should be made and brought back to the ISC on investment in Timber and Environmental Social and Governance Strategy.
3.3 Finally the ISC received a report presenting a draft Essex Pension Fund Treasury Management Policy and Strategy for its consideration and comment, prior to the submission of a final draft to the Essex Pension Fund Board on 31 March 2010. The Policy and Strategy, which had been prepared using the same principles and approach as the Essex County Council’s treasury management strategy with specific lending limits appropriate to the Pension Fund, were noted. The Committee requested that the section on custodian cash be expanded to include a brief description of counterparty risk.

4. Background Papers

4.1 ISC meeting 25 February 2010 – Agenda and draft minutes.
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